STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
MARCH, 2019
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Dave King, Brian Jones, Kathy Robertson, Paul Ogden, Allan Foster, Fran Aiken, Karen Bliss, Sarah Djali, Nicky Ogden, Ron Wade
1. Apologies: Janet Monks, Nic Macmillan, Diane Gore, Andrew Holliday
2. Minutes: The minutes of February’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Gill said that she had visited a group in Golbourne interested in starting work on a Neighbourhood Plan and she had talked the process through with them and answered their questions on the process. She said that she had also met the planning team at Wigan Council to discuss questions from the Examiner arising from her work on Standish Neighbourhood Plan. This would be discussed in a later item.
4. Planning applications: Allan said the McCarthy and Stone application for the Chadwicks site had been delayed in the process but the outcome would be monitored.
5. GMSF: Gill said she and Allan had prepared a response to the Greater Manchester Spatial Framework offering general support for the plan at it was positive for Standish. It was submitted by the deadline for submissions on the draft plan. Paul said the submission would be issued with the next newsletter and placed on the website.
6. Neighbourhood Plan: Gill said the examination process had started and that there had been correspondence between Standish Voice – as the Qualifying Body – and Wigan Council relating to questions, clarifications and suggestions from the Examiner Rosemary Kidd. She said that no direct contact was allowed with the Examiner and it had to go through the local authority. There would be no public inquiry and there was no timescale yet on when the examination process would finish.
7. Robin Hill to Almond Brook path: Paul said the council had secured funding to improve the bridleway from Robin Hill estate to Almond Brook Road across The Line. The improvements would not be to the same standard as The Line and a timescale was not yet known. Gill said Standish Voice welcomed the news.

8. Police liaison: Paul said he had attended another police liaison meeting with other administrators of hyperlocal websites in north Wigan to discuss policing issues. It was a useful exercise.

9. Community events: 

a. Christmas Market: Kathy said the Market committee had been meeting and the date of November 30 had been selected but was due to confirmation from Wigan Council. 

b. Miles Standish celebration: Paul said a number of organisations had expressed a willingness to come together at a meeting to discuss celebrations for the Mayflower 400 in September 2020. The committee backed this idea and Paul said a meeting would be arranged.

10.   Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be April 16.

The meeting ended at 8.30pm


